SLO FLYERS, INC.

Minutes of 05/10/2008 Executive Committee Meeting

The meeting was called to order by the President, Tony Gallo, at 9:31 AM in the trailer at the EFR flying field.

The following Executive Committee members were present: Tony Gallo, Bill Lander, Gene Kenner and Bob van der Walt. Other members present were Bill Drake, Mike Flaherty, Paul Gaugush and Fred Jacober.

Tony Gallo reported that the 2008 Airport Day would most likely not be held this year due to construction at the airport. Tony said he could attend a meeting scheduled for today, so he sent them an E-mail indicating he assumed the 2008 Airport Day would be cancelled.

Tony announced that we would meet with the trailer repairperson during the first week of June.

Tony said he would contact Wade Akle to get his Roundup for weed control in the pilot stations and around the trailer. Tony said he has a report about Spektrum radio problem where the receiver looses the signal and then returns to neutral settings until it resets. Tony said he would post a copy of the report.

A discussion was held about getting the runway and asphalt pads resealed. It was agreed to wait until the weather gets hotter. Paul Gaugush asked if his company could bid on the job. It was agreed to get bids this year. Bill Lander said that he has a sketch of the paved areas and dimensions. Bill said he would make a copy and mail it to Paul.

Bill Lander gave the Treasurer's Report indicating as of 04/30/2008 that the checking was \$2,600.65 and the total savings were \$19,225.35.

Tony Gallo adjourned the meeting at 9:52 AM.

Respectfully submitted

William K. Lander

Acting Secretary, SLO FLYERS, INC.

William X. Lander